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The Honorable Sean Tarwater, Chairperson 

House Committee on Commerce, Labor and Economic Development 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 346-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Tarwater: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2338 by House Committee on Commerce, Labor and 

Economic Development 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2338 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 Currently, the Kansas State Board of Cosmetology allows a person to apply for 

demonstration permit.  HB 2338 would change the word ‘demonstration’ to ‘temporary location’ 

or ‘temporary guest artist’ permit.  If the person applying for the permit is not licensed to practice 

in Kansas, the bill would allow the Board to issue a temporary location permit if a person is 

licensed in another state or jurisdiction and if the person’s license has not been revoked, suspended 

or conditioned from the practice of such profession.  The bill would retain all the conditions 

currently applied to a demonstration permit and apply them to a temporary location or temporary 

guest artist permit. 
 

 The Board of Cosmetology indicates HB 2338 would not have a fiscal effect on agency 

operations.  The Kansas Association of Counties and the League of Kansas Municipalities state 

the bill would not have a fiscal effect on cities or counties. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Jesse Adams, Board of Cosmetology 

 Wendi Stark, League of Kansas Municipalities 

 Jay Hall, Kansas Association of Counties  


